
From: Travis W. Peterson <tpeterson@kapurinc.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 14, 2021 1:51 PM 
To: Michalets, Linda M - DNR 
Subject: RE: 1818 W National Avenue, 02-41-583465  
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Linda, 
 
Thank you for clearing up the concern with the figure Sheet 5, I have adjusted the figure accordingly.  As 
to the “turquoise and pink lines on the north side of the property” they have no significance, it is just 
simply a result of the AutoCAD drawing being converted to a .pdf.  
 
I will prepare a cross-section that shows the general redistribution of soils.  Also, the excavation depths 
were intended to explain that the minimum depth of excavation was 2-3 feet and in general 3-4 feet 
though some locations were deeper as in the nearby utilities that were excavated down 7 to 8 feet. I will 
also address the items from your June 23rd email not covered in the recent submittal. 
 
Thanks Linda 
 
 

 

 

 

Travis W. Peterson 
Associate / Economic Development Manager 
M: 414.254.6358 

 

Kapur 
O: 414.751.7279 7711 N Port Washington Road 

  |  kapurinc.com Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53217 

 

From: Michalets, Linda M - DNR <Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Friday, September 10, 2021 2:41 PM 
To: Travis W. Peterson <tpeterson@kapurinc.com> 
Subject: 1818 W National Avenue, 02-41-583465  
 
Hello Travis, 
I received the revised NFA request, dated August 4, 2021; however, you did not provide responses to 
the specific items I requested in my June 23, 2021 email. Could you address these issues specifically, so 
that I can review the August 4th submittal along with this additional information. Also, provide a revised 
Sheet Number 5 so that the area identified in the Legend as “Minimum Area of Over-Excavation of 3-4 
feet bgs or Greater” matches the hatched area on the map. The applicable area is not a solid orange 
color as indicated in the Legend. Also, identify the purpose of the turquoise and pink lines on the north 
side of the property. 
 
As requested in my earlier email, a cross-section should be provided and would be very helpful for 
understanding the contamination and the soil movement that occurred at the site. For example, you 
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stated in the Findings and Conclusions that “the same area was excavated down a minimum 2-3 feet as 
a larger area of soil material onsite was deemed not suitable for construction….” Yet Sheet Number 5 
indicates that a wide area around boring B-21 was over-excavated 3 to 4 feet or greater. Provide 
additional information about these excavation depths and the actual depths of the utilities in this area.  
 
Let me know if you have any questions about this. 
Thank you, 
Linda 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Linda Michalets 
she/her/hers 
Hydrogeologist – Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1027 W. St. Paul Ave.  **New Address** 
Milwaukee, WI  53233 
Cell Phone: 414-435-8010 
linda.michalets@wisconsin.gov 
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